
 

4 April 2025 

HOLY CHILD PRIMARY SCHOOL 

Welcome to this week’s Newsletter! 

Holy Child Primary School is the parish primary 
school of Dallas, which serves the suburbs of 
Coolaroo, Meadow Heights, Dallas, Upfield, 
Campbellfield and parts of Broadmeadows. 

The Josephite Sisters established Holy Child 
Primary School, Dallas, in 1965 (Parish Reg). The 
Josephite ethos of pastoral care and community 
involvement are the hallmark of the Holy Child 
community. 

St. Mary MacKillop, in full, Saint Mary Helen 
MacKillop, also called Saint Mary of the Cross, 
(born 15 January 1842, Melbourne, Victoria, 
Australia - died 8 August 1909, North Sydney, New 
South Wales, Australia and canonized 17 October 
2010. St Mary MacKillops Feast Day is 8 August. 

We are proud that Holy Child Primary was the first 
in Australia to start a children’s Mary MacKillop 
group! 

UPCOMING EVENTS 

Safe, happy and ready to learn 

Tuesday 22 April 
Beginning of Term 2 

Friday 25 April 
Public Holiday - ANZAC Day 
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HELLO 
 



 

PRINCIPAL’S MESSAGE 
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Dear Parents and Guardians, 

Working Together to Keep Our Children Safe Online  

We value the strong partnership between school and home in guiding our children to make safe 
and responsible choices. Today, we need to address an important issue concerning social media 
use, particularly TikTok, among some of our Year 5 and 6 students. 

It has come to our attention that some students have been using TikTok in ways that are 
inappropriate and unsafe. Social media platforms can be difficult to monitor, and we understand 
that many of our parents may not be familiar with the latest technology. Some children may use 
this to their advantage, making it challenging for families to be aware of what their child is 
watching or sharing online. 

We want to take a moment to commend the parents who have come forward to report incidents 
they have seen. Your vigilance helps us ensure that all children are safe, both in and out of school. 
We also want to acknowledge and praise the students who have shown responsibility by reporting 
inappropriate content. Their actions demonstrate leadership and care for their peers. 

To support families in managing their child’s online activity, we encourage you to: 

• Talk to your child about responsible online behaviour and remind them that once 
something is shared, it can be difficult to remove. 

• Check privacy settings on social media accounts to limit who can see your child’s posts. 

• Monitor screen time and discuss what they are watching or sharing online. 

• Encourage open communication, so your child feels comfortable coming to you if they 
see something that worries them. 

• Seek support if needed. If you would like guidance on how to monitor social media, we 
are here to help. 

We believe that by working together, we can create a safe online environment for all our students. 
If you have any concerns or need assistance, please don’t hesitate to contact us. 

On a sad note, Ms Kirstie Abbott is returning to England and will be leaving us at the 
beginning of term 2, week 3.  We wish Kirstie all the best in the future. 

Thank you for your continued support and for being active partners in your child’s safety and 
wellbeing. 

 

Alan Smith 
Principal 

 



 

WELLBEING 
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Kaboom Kids Incursion 

Kaboom Sports was so cool, I almost knocked myself out. My team is the red team, and our 
country was Canada with Mr Cassar. 

Serdar Ilhan 2BD 

I like the parachute game because we had to throw the chickens and make them fly up. My team 
is red team and our Country was China 

Georges Noya 2BD 

It was a cloudy day. We went outside to do some challenges. I enjoyed the parachute. My team is 
gold and our country was Norway 

Dimiana Birnadous 3/4SM 

For Harmony Day we went to the oval and played 12 different sporting activities. It was fun and 
amazing. 

Rachel Tran 3/4SM 
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HEALTHY LUNCHBOXES 
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الصحیة  الغداء صنادیق  
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HUB 
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GATES OPEN 

GATES CLOSE 
8:30AM 
3:40PM 

 
School begins 8:45am sharp Children playing outside the school grounds, before and after 

school, are not supervised until 8.30am before school and up 
to 3.40pm after school. Many children are going to the Jack 
Culpin Car Park\Reserve and Gibbs Reserve, before and after 
school, to wait for their parents’ drop-off and pick-up. We are 
not able to supervise your children in these areas. 

Please ensure that your children are collected from the 
School Grounds in Area 1. If your child is not collected by 
3.40pm they are to be collected from the Reception Foyer. 

 
Lunch 10:50am to 11:40am 

 
Recess 1:40pm to 2:15pm 

 
School ends 3:20pm 

SUNSMART 

Australia has one of the highest rates of skin cancer in the world.  

In Victoria, from September through to the end of April, average UV 
levels are 3 and above, which is when UV radiation can damage skin 
and eyes and lead to skin cancer.  When the UV Index is 3 and above: 

 Slip on sun-protective clothing. 
 Slop on SPF30+, broad-spectrum, 

water-resistant sunscreen; put it on 20 
minutes before you go outdoors and 
every two hours afterwards. 

 Slap on a hat that protects your face, 
head, neck, and ears. 

 Seek shade. 
 Slide on some sunglasses - make sure 

they meet Australian Standards. 

Holy Child is a SunSmart School, and we enforce NO HAT 
NO PLAY. 

Children must wear the school hat during the break times at school. 

FOOD AND DRINK 

During warmer weather, DRINK 
MORE WATER 

As the weather warms up it is 
important that our children drink 
regularly.  

Children will need a clearly named 
and refillable drink bottle. 

Please do not send food that needs 
re-heating. 

Due to health and safety, we are 
unable to heat children's food at 
school. 

During cooler weather 

As the weather cools, ensure 
children are appropriately dressed 
for cold rainy days and if they are 
wearing a beanie or gloves that 
they are navy blue or black.   

Beanies are available for purchase 
at the school. 

Parent Parking 

 This is a reminder for all parents that the 
parking at the front of the school is to be 
used for drop off and pick up only. 

 No cars should be parking there for more 
than 10 minutes allowing enough time to 
pick up or drop off your children.  

 You should not be parking in the disabled 
parking bay, nor should you be parking in 
front of the gate.  The gate needs to be clear 
at all times for emergency access.  

 

 

Holy Child Primary School 
is a Smoke-Free Zone 
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Parent Parking 
 This is a reminder for all parents that the parking 

at the front of the school is to be used for drop off 
and pick up only. 

 No cars should be parking there for more than 10 
minutes allowing enough time to pick up or drop 
off your children.  

 You should not be parking in the disabled parking 
bay, nor should you be parking in front of the gate.  
The gate needs to be clear at all times for 
emergency access.  

 

Picking up children early 
Dear Parents / Guardians / Carers, 

Due to staff shortages, we strongly discourage 
you from collecting your children during these 
break times: 

• first break, which is between 11am until 
11.40am 

• second break, which is between 1.40 pm 
until 2.20pm 

• after 3:00 pm, unless it is an emergency. 

Please note that if you do show up during break times, you will need to wait until 
children return to their classrooms. 

Please understand that staff will be unable to help you until the children have 
returned to their classrooms. 

Thank you for your understanding and cooperation.  

Alan Smith, 
Principal 
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